From:
 Tonia Shimin

 To:
 City Clerk Group

 Subject:
 VOTE NO ON KENWOOD

**Date:** Sunday, July 23, 2023 6:46:44 PM

## Dear City Council,

As a long time resident of Goleta, since 1980, I have seen tremendous growth within our city. With the creation of major shopping centers and new housing over these years it is clear that there is now a major traffic problem that would be hugely greater with yet another housing development such as Kenwood village. There are concerns about enough water to support the needs of the added population. Should there be an emergency situation and we would need to evacuate it could be near impossible to get out with yet more traffic.

Thus I strongly urge you to NOT go through with the proposal/plan to build Kenwood village.

Thank you so much for your attention in this urgent matter.

Tonia Shimin, Goleta, CA